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AMERICAN  GUILD  OF  ORGANISTS 
Les Bois Chapter Newsletter 

November, 2015 
www.agoboise.org 

 

The mission of The American Guild of Organists 
is to enrich lives through organ and choral music 

 

FRIDAY, DECEMBER 4 
 

Les Bois Annual Christmas Potluck Party 
 

Friday, December 4, 6:00 PM 
 

Home of Ann Reed 
2800 Leisure Dr., 83704  

 

Make your reservation with Ann at 
375-9498   or  annreed1959@gmail.com 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
SATURDAY, DECEMBER 26 

 
Annual Church Walk 
3:00ð5:30 P.M. 

and 
Christmas Carol Sing   
5:30ð6:00 P.M.  

  First Presbyterian Church 
  9th & State Streets, Boise 
   Ryan DyeðOrganist 

 
 

 
 
 
 

Deanôs Message 

by Dr. Raphael Morvant  

Thanksgiving is fast approaching rivaling Christmas and 
Easter in terms of celebrative events. In the Boise area 
alone, for example, on the Sunday before Thanksgiving, 
there is the "Hymns of Thanksgiving" at the Century 
Link Arena. This service was begun in 2003 and consists 
of instrumentals as well as choral performances. And 
there are hymns for all to sing accompanied by the or-
chestra and chorus. The emphasis is on the uniquely 
American aspect of the holiday. Their web page is: 
www.hymnsofthanks.com 

 The newest event is the "Community Concert for Refu-
gee Relief on Tuesday before Thanksgiving at the Cathe-
dral of the Rockies. This Concert is "an expression of 
Boiseôs support for all those who are or were refugees." 
Its purpose is to raise money for the Red Cross (working 
in Europe) and to celebrate with "some of the Treasure 
Valleysô many musical talents from different faiths, refu-
gee groups and ethnic communities." More information 
is available by emailing: nander-
son@thecrispianadvantage.com. 

  The oldest of these--33 years-- is the Thanksgiving Ecu-
menical and Interfaith Service held on the Monday be-
fore Thanksgiving (November 23) at the Cathedral of St. 
John the Evangelist. The purpose of this event is having 
people of differing faiths pray together--it is a religious 
service. A committee comprised of religious leaders from 
the different area faiths, including the various Christian 
denominations, Muslim and Jewish faiths, and others, 
has planned this yearôs service. Readers and prayer lead-
ers will be using texts that they have chosen from their 
traditions. There is a choir comprised of singers from the 
various worshipping communities. All are invited to par-
ticipate. For more information--or to get copies of the 
music for the service, contact Raphael Morvant at the 
office of the Cathedral of St. John the Evangelist at (208) 
342 -3511 ex 108 or email at raym@boisecathedral.org. 

 These are all great ways to enrichen your Thanksgiving 
week--to make it more than just a one-day event.  

http://www.agoboise.org
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Les Bois Chapter Executive Committee 
 

Dean: Dr. Raphael Morvant, AAGO, ChM, 
dean@agoboise.org 

Sub-Dean: Trina Moore, happyorganfeet@hotmail.com 
Secretary: Ann Reed, annreed1959@gmail.com 

Treasurer: Kirk Higginson, SPC, 
treasurer@agoboise.org 

Membership Coordinator: Sheryl Hillman, SPC, 
sheryl_hillman@hotmail.com 

Website: Ryan & Robyn Henrie, ryan@henrie.org 
Newsletter: Michael Civiello, SPC, 

civiello2@hotmail.com 
Members-at-Large: 

Myra Miles, rod1-myra2@msn.com 
Kristine Ciulla, kristine@meridianumc.com 

Chaplain: Sean Rogers, sean@seanrogers.org 

 

NEXT LES  BOIS 
EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING 
Saturday, November 28, 9:30 A.M. 
St. Johnôs Cathedral Parish Office 

707 N. 8th Street, Boise 

 Comments about Sam Porterôs Recital 
Friday, October 8, FUMC 

 
Norma Stevlingson, DMA ðDr. Porter gave oral program notes before playing and provided some interesting 
facts about the pieces and composers. His program began with a wonderful composition by Alec Rowley, the 
Introduction and Fugue on a Ground Bass. Although it is a piece I didnôt know, but having heard it would like 
to, it was obvious from his performance that Dr. Porter knows it well and likes it. That was followed by two 
French pieces, one from the 17th century and one from the 19th. Nicolas de Grigny, who lived only to age 31, 
wrote one volume of organ music, his Livre dôOrgue, containing a Mass and settings of five Gregorian 
hymns. The ñTierce en Tailleò which Dr. Porter performed is from the Mass.  

The next French offering was the Prelude and Fugue in d minor and D Major by Theodore Dubois. This also 
was a piece which, although Iôve seen it, I had never before heard performed. This was a fun piece to listen 
to, and again, Dr. Porter was obviously enjoying playing it for us. A fine performance. 

Next were three delightful hymn preludes by American composer, Neil Harmon. We were treated to Won-
drous Love, From All That Dwell Below The Skies, and Come, Christians, Join to Sing. These pieces are 
well worth learning for your Sunday morning repertoire. We heard an excellent performance of them. 

Back to France, we next heard Cesar Franckôs Cantabile, and then instead of the Gigout Toccata listed, Dr. 
Porter gave us a wonderful piece wonderfully played, the Toccata on óVictimae paschal laudesô by Welsh 
composer, Iain Quinn. This is a piece well worth learning for an Easter Sunday postlude.  

ðððððïððððððð- 
Sheryl Hillman, SPCðI always enjoy hearing Dr. Porter play. I liked his choice to play some organ literature 
by composers I was not familiar with. After the concert, I researched a little more and enjoyed learning more 
about them. The hymn preludes were a delight. I have just recently discovered the beautiful ñWondrous 
Loveò when I substituted at a church during the Lent season this year. I loved listening to the variety of 
sounds and timbres Dr. Porter showcased throughout the concert. 

ððððïðððððð-ð- 
Michael Civiello, SPCðCommander of the Console...Master of the Manuals...Pontiff of the 
Pipes...Royalty of Registration. This sounds like DWTS except it is how I felt about Sam's recital. Not one 
composition was familiar to me and not one composition seemed out of place. There has not been an organ 
recital that I recall where I was more taken in that this. Everything coalesced.  I particularly liked his use of 
the expression pedal for ffðmp decrescendos. Sam was in complete control of the organ and the music he 
played. 

      
     One of Lifeôs Conundrums 
 
       How can you tell when 
         bagpipes are in tune? 

You are invited to sing in the Boise Ecumenical Choir  

The Ecumenical Service will be on Monday. November 23 at Saint Johnôs Cathedral 
Music will be mailed to you two weeks before 

Register with Dr. Raphael Morvant at 570-3828 or muzkdr@gmail.com 

mailto:civiello2@hotmail.com
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CǊƛŘŀȅΣ hŎǘƻōŜǊ мсΣ нлмрτCƛǊǎǘ tǊŜǎōȅǘŜǊƛŀƴ /ƘǳǊŎƘΣ .ƻƛǎŜ 

hǳǊ wŜŎƛǘŀƭƛǎǘǎ 

bƻǊƳŀ {ǘŜǾƭƛƴƎǎƻƴ 

aŜƭƻŘȅ ²ƘŜŜƭŜǊ 

!ƴƴ wŜŜŘ 

¢ȅƭŜǊ /ŀǊƭƛǎƭŜ 
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1370 Organ in Statens Historika Museum 
Stockholm, Sweden 

 
ñThe Organ from Sundre on Gotland was built in 
1370 by Werner from Brandenburg. A parchment 
label formerly fastened onto the organ case, reads as 
follows: Anno Milleno septuageno / Hoc opus est 
Sundris per vernerum fabricatum / in Brandgorgh 
natum subtiliter arte magistrum / Hoc procurativ 
hic tunc curatus Euidus / Spiritus ad sydus cuius 
celeste meavit. Later on, when the organ was out of 
playing order, the pipes were probably sold, the up-
per part of the case was cut down and the rest of it 
was utilized as a vestry. The organ was built into the 
north-eastern corner of the church, so its case has 
only two walls. 
Thus only the lower part of the organ case, includ-
ing the bellows chamber, is still extant. The wind-
chest is partially preserved, still establishing that the 
number of strooves was 26. The organ had 18 man-
ual keys and 8 pedal keys. The pipework seems to 
have been of 4ô size, but no details about it could be 
determined owing to the fragmentary state of the 
toeboard. 
 
From the 1984 ORGANA EUROPAE calendar ð
February. 

Photography By Ken Stein  
This website is a joy for anyone  
who loves Pipe Organs. Visit at  

http://www.photographybystein.com  


